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On March 4th 2015 at 0512 hours, Humboldt Bay Fire (HBF) was dispatched to a 
reported structure fire at the Budget Motel located at 1134 4th St. in Eureka.  HBF 
responded with a full first alarm assignment consisting of three fire engines, one 
ladder truck, and two Chief Officers.  Prior to HBF’s arrival, the Eureka Police 
Department arrived on scene and began evacuating residents from the motel. 

The first arriving HBF engine reported fire showing from an exterior alcove on the 
first floor of the motel.  The crew immediately attacked the fire while the ladder 
truck crew began searching for residents.  HBF crews rescued one occupant 
from the immediate fire area who was trapped by fire inside a storage area, and 
also assisted another occupant to safety who could not exit on their own due to 
smoke.  One occupant was transported by City Ambulance to St. Joseph’s 
Hospital for smoke inhalation while another was treated and released on scene. 

Crews extinguished the fire and remained on scene for approximately two hours 
conducting overhaul to ensure the fire was indeed out.  Red Cross also 
responded to the scene to assist any displaced residents. 

The fire did approximately $10,000 in damage to the structure.  The cause of the 
fire is under investigation. 
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Smoke Alarms Save Lives. 



 


